Grand Valley State University

General Education Subcommittee 

Minutes of 3/29/10
PRESENT: Deborah Bambini; Susan Carson; Phyllis Curtiss; Roger Gilles; Lauren Kaercher; Sheldon Kopperl; Penney Nichols-Whitehead; 
Keith Rhodes; Paul Sicilian; David Vessey; Lynn Sheehan (for Kathryn Waggoner), Judy Whipps
ALSO PRESENT: C. “Griff” Griffin, Director of General Education; Krista Rye, Office Coordinator
ABSENT:  James Bell; Kari Kensinger; Hugh McGuire; Dana Munk; Shelley Schuurman
GUESTS: Maria Cimitile
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of March 22  Minutes
	Motion to approve; seconded.

	Approved as submitted.

	Approval of Agenda 
	Motion to approve; seconded.

	Approved.

	Curricular Item

     Log#6938

	Log #6938, an amended course-change proposal from Kin Ma in Geography (GES requested and amendment of this proposal on March 15, 2010).
GES had requested an amendment of this proposal to more clearly focus on the United States rather than Canada.
Motion to approve the course-change proposal; seconded.
	Approved.

	LEAP GOALS/ GE Structural Revisions
	Based on the March 22 discussion and the revised chart, we will try to reach consensus about the rough contours of the upper-level GE component we’d like to see.
A revised table of Themes possibilities was referenced for discussion.

The Chair summarized the current possibilities from the revised table. Committee members shared their preferences.
Discussion continued on whether or not LIB 100 should be included.  A committee member wants students to have a broad prospective of global issues and thought that using LIB 100 as the lens or entry-point would be helpful for students to begin to get that perspective.  If students don’t have that broader perspective then we are not setting that up to be successful. Another committee member added that if students take LIB 100 they are going to be more prepared to understand how important the other courses are in the GE curriculum.   A committee member shared her experience with LIB 100 and stated that it does seem like students have a better understanding of what a liberal education is after taking LIB 100.  If we did include this course than she would want to re-do the training for faculty who teach LIB 100.  A committee member noted that she would be more comfortable if it were LIB 200 rather than 100.  If we would be using the course to prep for a capstone experience than a 100 course seems too far apart.
A committee member raised the question of whether reducing the upper-level components from 9-credits was really a priority.  A committee member responded that she thought that was implicit: one of Provost’s goals was to address time to graduation.  The Chair added that he would also like to see integration of SWS and the WRT 305 proficiency as part of GE, rather than viewed as extra.  We could make sure that SWS is included throughout the categories and this would also help to reduce overall credit.  Another committee member added that he wasn’t sure if we ever really decided that 9-credits was too much; perhaps it is rather a perception problem among students and faculty.  Even if we reduce to 6-credits, we will still get comments that six is too much.  The Director responded that she had never heard the Provost or anyone say explicitly that 9-credits were too much; the call for this reduction in number of credits came from Student Senate and our charge from ECS.
Discussion continued around student concern with upper-level courses and students getting course in their Major.  A committee member said that there is an issue with scheduling and students getting pressed in the professional courses as there are certain courses they have to take their senior year. A committee member added that she thinks the biggest problem is double-dipping with professional schools.  She likes the option of keeping courses in the disciplines rather than in “GE.”  If we don’t, it might make it harder for students rather than easier.
A committee member stated that we need to be thinking about transition plans and thinking about these options in an evolutionary way.  The Director responded that if the group can get down to two options than she can offer possibilities for transition plans.

Discussion returned to LIB 100 and if it would be removed from the Philosophy and Literature category.  A committee member stated that we either bookend it or we leave it where it is.  A committee member asked about transfer students and whether or not we would require them to take LIB 100.  The Director responded that there would be two issues to consider for transfer students: enrollment and skills/content goals.  If they do a MACRO, then they would get credit for all their lower-level GE courses. 

The revised options discussed during the meeting will be updated and distributed back to the group for further reflection.


	

	Director’s Report
	Guidelines needed for departmental transfer-equivalency reviews.
Update moved to the next GES meeting.

	

	Chair’s Report

Report on “basic skills” discussion with MTH and WRT

Update on draft CAR response reviews

Report on UAS meeting on GES/GEC status change

Update on meeting with Student Senate
	The GE Director, GE Chair, and Maria meet with Ed Aboufadel and Dan Royer regarding MTH 110 and WRT 305.

Ed generally supports the idea of MTH 110 being a GE pre-requisite rather than a university basic-skills requirement. The group agreed that Ed would write a draft description and submit to the GES Chair before he takes the issue to the MTH department.
One possibility the group discussed was to delete MTH 110 as a requirement and make it a pre-requisite for PHI 103, which would make it a prerequisite for the entire Foundations category. In addition, they discussed the possibility of changing the current Mathematical Sciences category to Analytical Reasoning to better reflect the courses.
A committee member asked if students that have to take MTH 110 would receive credit toward graduation.  The Chair responded that MTH 110 would still count toward graduation.

Dan supports the idea of finding a way to ensure WRT 305 proficiency through the GE program and GE program assessment.
There were 36 CAR Reviews sent out to the committee for review and comment.  Members should send their responses to the GE email.  They will be reviewed and revised based on comments.

UAS approved the status change unanimously.  GES is now the General Education Committee.  The committee no longer reports only to UCC and is authorized to oversee basic skills.  At some point, MTH 110 and WRT 150 assessment will go through GE.
The Chair was invited to attend the Student Senate meeting last Thursday to give an update on the Themes/upper-level component.  They were very interested in hearing about our progress.  The Chair gave details of the basic plan and stated that it was unlikely to take effect before 2012-2013.

	

	New Business
	The GES year-end report is due April 19, so we should be wrapping up two weeks from today’s meeting.

	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn; seconded.

	Adjourned at 4:24p
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